October 8, 2008
The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a meeting on this date at the Stonington Police Station at 7:00 pm.  Present were First Selectman Edward Haberek Jr., Selectman Bill Brown and Selectman Peter Balestracci. Also present were members of the public, press and Town Hall staff.
(1)  Call to Order
Mr. Haberek called the meeting to order at 7:10 and the Pledge of Allegiance was

recited. 
(2)  Interview Police Commission Candidates
The three candidates interviewed were Robert Tabor, Scott Bates and Stephen 

Bessette. The appointment to this commission will be made at the next BOS

meeting- October 22nd.

         (3)  Approval of Minutes
               A motion was made by Mr. Balestracci, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted unan-

   imously to approve the minutes of the BOS meeting of September 10, 2008.            

(4) Comments from the Public
Vinnie Faulise asked about the school enrollment figures, the state of the economy and

the number of foreclosures in Stonington.  Mr. Haberek will provide the school

enrollment figures at the next BOS meeting. 
(5) Correspondence
Mr. Haberek noted the items in the selectmen packets- Julianne McCabe resignation
from the P&Z Commission, Steve Burdick resignation from the Clean Energy Task

Force, Paul Huard seeking reappointment to the Stonington Housing Authority.
(6) Old Business
Mr. Brown is looking for assurance that the Town monies are in place for the Mystic

Streetscape.  Mr. Haberek will check with Maryanna Stevens, Finance Director and report at the next BOS meeting.

(7) New Business
Mr. Brown asked to formally go on the record and recommend that for the next year

there be no increase in taxes and/or expenditures.  In order to honor any contractual increases, he recommends the Town go into “the rainy day fund”. Mr. Haberek shared that he had sent a memo to all Town Departments noting a zero based increase in the budget.

· Pawcatuck Streetscape Bid Award

               Joe Bragaw, Public Works Director explained the scope and construction sequencing of

   the Pawcatuck Streetscape Project.  He recommended that the low bidder, Fucci

   Construction, New Haven, be awarded the bid for $1,525,032.75.  A motion was made


   by Mr. Brown, seconded by Mr. Balestracci and unanimously voted to award the bid


   to Fucci.  

(8)  Comments from the Public
 None
(9)  Adjourn
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:59 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Recording Secretary

Joanne Ramey

